
Gavin Newsom, Governor 

David Shabazian, Director 

October 6, 2022 

James Corless, Director 

Sacramento Council of Governments 

Via email jcorless@sacog.org 

Re: Application for Conservation Grant in Sutter County 

Dear James Corless, 

The Sustainable Agricultural Lands Conservation (SALC) Program is a component 

of the Strategic Growth Council’s Affordable Housing and Sustainable Communities 

(AHSC) Program. SALC supports California’s greenhouse gas emissions reduction goals 

by making strategic investments to protect agricultural land from conversion to more 

GHG-intensive uses. Avoiding conversion to urban or rural residential development 

promotes housing development within existing urban and suburban areas, supports the 

agricultural economy and food security, and ensures open space remains available.  

SALC funds acquisition of conservation easements or fee title with deed 

restrictions equivalent to a conservation easement. A conservation easement is a 

voluntary, perpetual, recorded deed restriction that limits non-agricultural uses and 

prohibits subdivision of the property. The applicants would hold and monitor the 

easement to ensure its terms are fulfilled.  

Pursuant to the SALC funding guidelines, I am providing you notice of one of

application for a conservation easements in Sutter County by:

• Sutter Buttes Regional Land Trust

SALC projects must “support implementation of an adopted or draft sustainable

communities strategy or, if a sustainable communities strategy is not required for a 

region by law, a regional plan that includes policies and programs to reduce 

greenhouse gas emissions.” (Public Resources Code section 75211(b).) The applicant 

states that the project will support the implementation of the adopted Sacramento 

Area Council of Governments’ Metropolitan Transportation Plan/ Sustainable 

Communities Strategy of “conserving natural resources preserves agriculture and 

habitat and improves quality of life by providing outdoor places such 

as parks, open space, and other recreational areas."  Attached is a copy of the 
notification letter that the applicant provided to the county planning director. The letter 

describes the locations of the project.  
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SALC staff are reviewing the applications and expect that awards will be made 

in mid-December 2022. Please contact me with any comments by November 6, 2022, 

so that we can consider the comments when evaluating the projects.  

Sincerely, 

Grant Manager 

(916) 858-9691

Melinda.Kelley@conservation.ca.gov 

Attachments 



 

14 

 

Notification Letter to the Planning Director 

 
 
 



 

15 

 

 

 
 
 




